Bloomsburg Area School District 

Board of School Directors 

Regular Monthly Meeting 
Monday, 20 September 2010      
7:00 p.m. 

Bloomsburg Middle School Library 
MINUTES

Attendance

The regular monthly meeting of the Bloomsburg Area School District Board of Directors was called to order at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, 20 September 2010, in the Bloomsburg Middle School library, followed by the pledge to the flag.  Directors in attendance were:  Mrs. Bonnie Crawford, Mrs. Bonnie Fiedler, Mr. Brent Hock, Mr. Justin Hummel, Mr. David Klingerman Jr., Dr. Francis Peters, and Mrs. Sandra Rupp.  Mr. Thomas Tobin was absent and excused from the meeting.  
Vice President Klingerman led the meeting.  

Bloomsburg Area School District administrators in attendance were:  Dr. Daniel Bonomo (present from 7:34-9:42 p.m.), Dr. Cosmas Curry, and Mr. Michael Upton.  
Others present were:  Mr. Phil Burrell (left at 7:50 p.m.), Mr. Dan Davis (left at 9:14 p.m.), Mrs. Gloria Davis (left at 9:14 p.m.), Mrs. Jennifer Flook (left at 7:50 p.m.), Ms. Rachel DeFrain, Ms. Stephanie Kessler, Mr. John Kubik, Mr. Michael Lester (left at 9:14 p.m.), and Mrs. Pam Szilagyi (left at 9:14 p.m.).  
RECOGNITION OF VISITORS & PERSONS WISHING TO SPEAK 
At this time, no visitors wished to address the board.  
Mr. Burrell and Mrs. Flook made a presentation/demonstration on SmartBoards from 7:00 – 7:45 p.m.  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve the 16 August 2010 regular monthly meeting, the 7 September 2010 special meeting and work session, and 13 September 2010 special board meeting minutes as presented.  Mr. Hock seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

FINANCIAL REPORTS 
Approval of Financial Reports 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve the financial reports for August 2010, and Dr. Peters seconded this motion.  Mr. Klingerman requested that Mr. Upton create a bleacher project cost breakdown for the next meeting.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Bills Payable 

Mr. Hummel made the motion to approve bills payable for 17 August 2010 – 20 September 2010, ranging from check #00028333 – check #00028546, including wire transfers totaling $344,035.08, in the amount of $1,066,392.50.   Mrs. Fiedler seconded the motion, and then requested a list of courses taken by professional staff members and paid for by the district.  The motion then passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  

Approval of Bills Payable for the Capital Reserve Fund 
Mrs. Fiedler moved to approve the bills payable for the Capital Reserve Fund for 17 August 2010 – 20 September 2010, ranging from Check #00001659 - #00001664, totaling $286,518.50.   Mr. Hock seconded this motion, which then passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
REPORTS 

Superintendent’s Report 

Dr. Curry related to the board that under new regulations, at least a Licensed Practical Nurse (LPN) must be present in each school and on all field trips.  Dr. Curry said that he talked to Solicitor Gary Norton regarding this issue, and that at this time, no staffing changes will be made.  He also reported that this year’s eighth-grade class is the first that will need to take the Keystone Exams.  
After Dr. Curry’s report, Dr. Peters stated it was his belief that Bloomsburg Area School District should forfeit its varsity football game against Southern Columbia Area School District this season because of the reports of Southern football players having molested a female Southern student.  Dr. Peters said the district should not play Southern in football in order to take a stand against violence toward women.  Mr. Hock said Bloomsburg should give Southern’s school board credit and assume that they’ve appropriately dealt with the situation.  
Student Representative’s Report 
Ms. DeFrain reported that the high school’s student council is in the process of organizing a blood drive in early November.  
OLD BUSINESS 
There was no old business to be conducted at this time.  
NEW BUSINESS 
Approval of Solicit Bids for Middle School Roof
Mr. Hummel made the motion to authorize the administration to develop specs and to solicit bids for replacement of the Bloomsburg Middle School roof, and Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion.  Mr. Upton reported that there have been discussions about the possibility of using solar panels.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval to Work with TAS for Spec Development  
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Rupp, to approve working with The Architectural Studio for developing specifications for the Bloomsburg Middle School window replacement project, at a cost of $18,000.00.  
Mr. Klingerman questioned whether the windows absolutely needed to be replaced right away.  He said that because the middle school pool will likely need work, the district might want to consider holding off on the middle school window replacement project until it finds out how much money the pool project will cost.  Mr. Upton replied that the middle school windows were badly in need of replacement, especially in the cafeteria, where the windows were leaking and rotting.  Mr. Hock said the board should ask for industry-standard windows so it does not have to pay $18,000.00 for specs.  He said he would like a presentation from The Architectural Studio on exactly what the $18,000.00 would include.  
At this time, Dr. Peters made the motion to table the motion to approve working with The Architectural Studio for developing specifications for the Bloomsburg Middle School window replacement project, at a cost of $18,000.00.  Mr. Hummel seconded the motion, which was followed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval to Work with Atlantic Aquatic Engineering for Pool Inspection 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Rupp, to approve working with Atlantic Aquatic Engineering, Inc. for inspection of the Bloomsburg Middle School pool, at a cost of $2,600.00.  

Dr. Curry stated that he had spoken with a representative of John Gordner to determine if any state grants would be available to help with the pool project, and that at this point, there are none available.  However, he will continue to look into the possibility of obtaining a grant through a private foundation.  Mr. Klingerman said the district should talk with the YMCA about their fee for pool usage.  

The motion then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval to Commit Funds for Pay Back of Tax Appeal Process 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Dr. Peters, to approve transferring funds to the committed fund balance from the unrestricted fund balance, in the amount of $56,724.00, for the tax appeal involving Cedar Shopping Centers.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of First Reading of Amended Policy 123 
Mr. Hock moved to approve the amended Policy 123: Interscholastic Athletics on first reading, and schedule it for adoption at the 19 October 2010 board meeting, and Mrs. Fiedler seconded that motion.  
Dr. Curry reported that the only recommended change to Policy 123 was to remove Section 123.58.  The purpose of this would be to disband the athletic committee and have Mr. Bill Perkins give an athletic report to the entire school board at the conclusion of each sports season.  Mrs. Fiedler said she would like it in writing that Mr. Perkins will give an athletic report at least three times annually.  Dr. Curry said this could be included in the athletic director’s job description or in the athletic handbook.  

After discussion, the motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Homebound Instruction Requests  
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mrs. Rupp seconded, to approve the following homebound instruction requests:  

· A Bloomsburg High School student, retroactive to 31 August 2010 and lasting for nine weeks; and 

· A Memorial Elementary School student, retroactive to 3 September 2010 for a period of approximately four weeks.  

The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Change Orders 
Mrs. Crawford moved to approve Change Orders G-01 and G-02, relative to the Panther Stadium bleacher project.  After Mrs. Rupp seconded the motion, it passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of MOU 
Mr. Hock moved to approve the Memorandum of Understanding with local police departments, for the 2010-2011 school year.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded the motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Audit Report 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Rupp, to approve the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania’s Performance Audit Report for the Bloomsburg Area School District for school years 2006-2007, 2007-2008, 2008-2009 and through February 2010, dated September 2010.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
PERSONNEL 
At this point it the meeting, Mr. Hock moved to go into executive session to discuss personnel items.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded the motion, and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  The executive session lasted from 9:13-9:48 p.m.  

Approval of Professional Substitutes 

Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve the following individuals as professional substitutes for the 2010-2011 school year:  Thomas Bruno II, Nicole Conway, Thomas Hnylanski, Diane King, and Larissa Singley.  The motion passed by a voice vote of six yes votes to one no vote (being Mr. Hock).  
Approval of Athletic Coaches 
Mr. Hummel moved to approved the following individuals as athletic coaches for the 2010-2011 school year:  
Name



Position & Sport 



Step
Salary 

Brown, Angela 

Volunteer Girls’ Soccer Coach 

Chapman, Paul 

Assistant Baseball Coach 


1 
$1,225.00 

Diehl, Aaron 


Volunteer Junior High Wrestling Coach 

Domzalski, Kenneth 

Weight Room Supervisor 


N/A 
$7.25/hour 

Donald, Richard 

Assistant Wrestling Coach 


1 
$1,507.00 
The motion was seconded by Mrs. Rupp, and then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Advisors 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Rupp, to approve the following individuals as advisors for the 2010-2011 school year:  
Name


Position




Step/Unit
Salary 

Bidleman, Sam 
Volunteer BHS Literary Magazine Advisor 

Hintz, Michelle 
Volunteer BMS Literary Magazine Advisor 

Jones, Mark 

Volunteer BHS Literary Magazine Advisor 

Lapinski, Holly 
BMS Yearbook Advisor 


5 units 

$375.00 

The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

INFORMATION 
It was announced that the following items would appear on the next work session agenda:  Ethics Statement for Coaches and Athletes, Programs of Study, Keystone Exams, and Cost-Savings Suggestions.    

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
It was announced that the next special meeting and work session would be held at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, 4 October 2010 at W.W. Evans Elementary School.  
Also, the next regular monthly meeting was scheduled for 7:00 p.m. 18 October 2010 in the middle school library.  

Dr. Peters announced that Robert Witten was resigning as the director of the Central Susquehanna Intermediate Unit (CSIU).  
ADJOURNMENT 

At 10:06 p.m., Mr. Hock made the motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Hummel seconded this motion, and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
An executive session was held from 10:06-10:15 p.m. for the purpose of discussing the superintendent’s evaluation.  

Respectfully Submitted, 

Stephanie Kessler 

Recording Secretary 

